VILLAGE OF ELMWOOD


REGULAR BOARD MEETING



DATE & TIME: JANUARY 14, 2019 ~ 7:00PM
BOARD MEMBERS PRESENT: William Stewart, Rick Stohr, Paul Unser, Richard Jones, Josh Bleskacek, Marge Binkowski and Dolores Radtke.
BOARD MEMBERS ABSENT: None
STAFF PRESENT: Amy Wayne-Clerk, Officer Delton Hoyt and Jamie Reitz-Public Works Director 
PUBLIC PRESENT:  Jessi Bleskacek
PRESS PRESENT: None
NOTE: UNAPPROVED MINUTES
CALL TO ORDER

President William Stewart called the Board Meeting to order at 7:00PM  
NOTE COMPLIANCE WITH OPEN MEETING LAW 
William Stewart noted that the Village had complied with the open meeting law requirements.
OPEN REGULAR BOARD MEETING -
MINUTES –

Josh Bleskacek made the motion to approve the minutes of the January 14th board meeting as submitted. Second by Marge Binkowski and motion carried. 
PUBLIC INPUT – Jessi Bleskacek expressed her concerns about the ponding of water at her house and the ice issues on the sidewalk because of the ponding of the water. There was a brief discussion on some ideas on this issue.
APPROVE WELCOME HOME BOND REPAYMENT RESOLUTION 2019-01 

Paul Unser made the motion to approve 2019-01 Resolution as submitted. Second by Richard Jones and motion carried. 

LIFT OPEN CONTAINER APPROVAL FEBRUARY 2, 2019 POOL TOURNAMENT

Paul Unser made a motion to approve the lifting of the open container law from Noon to midnight on February 2, 2019 for the pool tournament fundraiser as submitted. Second by Josh Bleskacek and motion carried.

APPROVE ELMWOOD COMMUNITY CLUB PICNIC LICENSE REQUEST-(January 20, 2019)

Richard Jones made the motion to approve the picnic license request for the Elmwood Community Club as submitted. Second by Marge Binkowski and motion carried.

APPROVE ELMWOOD COMMUNITY CLUB TEMPORARY OPERATOR’S LICENSES-(January 20, 2019)


Dolores Radtke made the motion to approve the Temporary Operator’s License for Amy Bechel & Missy Roatch as submitted. Second by Josh Bleskacek and motion carried.

COMMITTEE & BOARD REPORTS -
Library Board: - Richard Jones reported special meeting was cancelled due to the ice storm, nothing to report until after the meeting to be held in the future.
Nursing Home: - Marge Binkowski reported census is stable and there was a construction meeting on January 10th Phase II continuing on Elm Street and done February 2nd. The Nursing Home is hiring for various positions.
Parks & Buildings: - No Report

Public Works: - No Report.
Personnel & Finance:  No Report

Police: - Chief Hoyt reported that there was 24 incidents between call for service, speak to officer complaints and self-initiated contacts. Did some training, safety grant with the school and did Pierce county Shop w/cop for two children. Marge Binkowski thanked Chief Hoyt for his work.
Licensing: - No Report
PAYMENT OF BILLS –
Josh Bleskacek made a motion to approve the bills as submitted for payment. Second by Richard Jones and motion carried. 
ADJOURN - 
Marge Binkowski moved to adjourn. Second by Richard Jones and motion carried. Meeting adjourned at 7:29PM
Respectfully Submitted

Amy C. Wayne

Clerk/Treasurer
